From: Christopher Norborg [mailto:CNorborg@ChicagoInspectorGeneral.org] 
Sent: Monday, October 30, 2017 1:57 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Keane, Erin
Subject: Gifts to the City accepted by IG Ferguson

Steve,

Rosmalawati Chalid, the Consul General of Indonesia, met briefly with Joe last week. She brought a couple of gifts. Specifically:

1) Two 6-inch Ondel-Ondel Jakarta dolls (Ondel-Ondel is a giant puppet that comes from the Betawi ethnic group, the native inhabitants of Jakarta. It was used to protect a village from calamities that could possibly harm the peace and to ward off evil). 

2) A “tombstone” award providing recognition for accountability, integrity, independence, and responsibility. (Written in Indonesian language).

Pursuant to MCC 2-156-142(a)(2), OIG construes these items as gifts to the City. They will be placed on display in our office.

Thanks,

Chris

____________________________________

Chris Norborg

Associate General Counsel for Audit & Program Review

City of Chicago, Office of Inspector General

